From: Dennise Gonzalez

To: Planning Commission

Subject: PLANNING COMMISSION CONCERN

Date: Wednesday, September 25, 2024 10:55:42 AM

You don't often get email from

Learn why this is important

WARNING - This email originated from outside the City of Chula Vista. Do not click any links and do not open attachments unless you can confirm the sender.

PLEASE REPORT SUSPICIOUS EMAILS BY USING THE PHISH ALERT REPORT BUTTON or to reportphishing@chulavistaca.gov

Dear Board Members and Council Chambers for Chula Vista,

We as a community would like to voice our concern and complaint towards the proposed expansion of housing in our community, Chula Vista/Otay Ranch/Otay Ranch Town Center/Eastlake. This plan threatens the positive character and well-being of our neighborhood, and WE strongly oppose it.

The impact of recent increased housing density has strained and will continue to strain our resources, roads, integrity, and diminish the quality of life for us, the existing and established residents.

We as a community do NOT seek any further infrastructure. This is not what we desire as a community. We want to preserve the character of our community even if that means forgoing the construction of more houses, schools, and stores.

These future expansion projects do not reflect a vision for the benefit of future generations. It completely ignores the concerns and desires of our community. By prioritizing infrastructural developments over our values, we risk losing the beauty and the elements we fell in love with this community when we first established here.

Every decision you make affects the lives of those who have invested their hard earned time and money into this community.

Our focus and yours as council members should be on enhancing our current environment and community, not compromising it with unwanted expansion/development.

I urge you to listen to our concerns and reconsider this expansion. Our community deserves better. Thank you.

Sincerly,

Chula Vista/Otay Ranch/ Eastlake Residents